Meeting of Advisory Committee on Consumer Protection

December 3, 2019
8:30 a.m.
Members present:  Ronald Jennings, Sidney Green, Corinne Yourman, Dan Caplan, Gin Lin Hsieh, Jim Michaels, Wolfgang Ludwigs 
OCP Staff present: Sharon Margolis, Tracy Rezvani
The Agenda was adopted.

Minutes of the November meeting were approved.
Old Business
Sidney Green noted that Committee members were supposed to review OCP’s website and make recommendations regarding suggestions for modifications to the Advisory Committee page.  He would like to address what could be done to better describe the Committee’s activities and to make it more current.  It was decided to defer further discussion until next month to give everyone a chance to review the website and come back with additional recommendations.
New Business

The Committee discussed issues to address in the coming year.  Jim Michaels asked whether there was a formal process for outreach to stakeholders. Tracy Rezvani said that OCP does not have a formal process but that the Committee can gather statistics as to what issues are important to County residents. She noted that OCP uses Survey Monkey, which would be an option for the Committee. Mr. Michaels stated that he reached out to someone with another consumer organization who informed him that vehicle issues such as “spot delivery” are still a very large problem. Dan Caplan stated that he thought the Committee should address a topic per month, and suggested members pull resources who can help do webinars. Corinne Yourman was concerned whether webinars would receive enough exposure to be worth it. Ms. Rezvani noted that promotion of OCP’s YouTube channel and website was a challenge. Mr. Caplan recommended the Committee continue the conversation about future topics, as well as brainstorm how to improve the usage of OCP’s available resources, at next month’s meeting. Ronald Jennings noted that he was contacted by Montgomery County Public Libraries about doing presentations on financial literacy year-round. Ms. Rezvani stated that Washington Parent magazine asked OCP to provide them with an article each month.
Office Report

Staff reported on statistics for the month of November. Home Improvement topped the list, followed by Automotive, Retail and Towing. Staff did a presentation on OCP for OASIS at Macy’s in Montgomery Mall.  Staff participated in the Energy Roadshows at the Silver Spring, Germantown, and Olney libraries, and in the Government Agency Day Resource Fair at the Wheaton library. OCP did a press release on Porch Pirates and Mock Mailers, and on its Heroes United Settlement Agreement, which received a lot of press.
The meeting adjourned at 9:40 a.m.  The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, January 7, 2020, at 8:30 a.m., at 1451 Seven Locks Road, Rockville, MD 20854.
